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Meet your management team on 
 April 16th, at 7 PM in the clubhouse.  
FirstService Residential will be giving  

a management presentation. 

The 2023 Financial Audit will be 
available by April 15, 2024. A copy 
will be posted on our website. You 
may also request a copy to be 
sent to you from the manager.  
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Important Contact Information 

 To post on Channel 63, email CH63@CocoWoodLakes.com 

For help with the website CocoWoodLakes.com, email Info@CocoWoodLakes.com 

   For newsletter articles and advertising, email Newsletter@CocoWoodLakes.com  

  Tune in to  CH 63   for fast changing current info and all CWL activities. 

Board Message 
From the Board of Directors meeting on  March 20, 2024 

We have been approached by a member claiming to 
represent concerns of up to 25 members of our association.  
We have been presented a list of subjects they would like to 
address to the Board, and these items will be addressed.  The 
final list conveyed, includes the budget, a conflict of interest, 
amenities and services offered compared to other 
associations, and our HOA dues. 

Most of the items being presented are resulting from 
questions that are being asked based on misinformation 
provided by a member most of us know to make false 
statements.  As members become informed of the actual 
facts, they usually drift away from those giving the 
misinformation.  However we understand that these items 
still need to be addressed, in the interest of openness and 
transparency, one more time. 

Our budget has been presented in line by line detail at a 
budget presentation several months ago.  It is also available 
for review on our website that all members have access to.  
The main and largest impact items causing the increase to our 
HOA fees this year, are increased insurance and an increase 
to our reserve funding identified as necessary by the reserve 
study we recently had done.  Adding in the electric costs for 
our street lights results in the total increase to our HOA fees 
for this fiscal year.  These items result in a $90.59 quarterly 
increase.  This should make it obvious to everyone, that there 
has been no funding for any discretionary spending added to 
the budget. 

These numbers were given to the source of the 
misinformation in detail at the close of the “Meet the 
Candidates” town hall, yet just days later, the choice was 
made to mislead the people who believed him, leading us to 
where we are today.  Maybe the better question you should 
ask is “what reason does this individual have for setting you 
up with information known to be false”?   

Also being asked for is a comparison of amenities offered, 
compared to other neighboring HOA’s.  This might be relevant 
before purchasing a home, but as we are maintaining the 
amenities that were here when you purchased your homes, 
to the best of our financial abilities, and as required by law we 
see no reason why this is relevant now as the amenities have 
not changed and are listed in our governing documents.  

Concerns were brought up over a possible Conflict of Interest 
regarding a Board member who happens to be a Real Estate 
Agent.  Although there are communities where homeowners 
are required to notify the management when they are 
planning on putting their home up for sale, we are NOT one of 
those communities. The only way anyone finds out about a 
home for sale, is if the homeowner chooses to tell them, most 
likely because they want them to be their agent.  There is No 
Conflict to discuss, as no one would suggest that some group 
should be allowed to prevent a potential homeowner doing 

business with the person of their choice.  In addition, now 
that you have been informed of these facts, it would be an 
appropriate time to stop going around our neighborhood 
spreading what you now know to be false concerns. 

The last issue brought to our attention for discussion at the 
meeting was a request that some accommodation should be 
made for people on fixed incomes.  It is hard to understand 
what accommodation was being suggested.  It would be 
legally impossible for a Board to randomly assess fees based 
on an individuals financial ability to pay.  If you think for a 
second that one individual could be forced to pay another’s 
bills, you should feel free to contact that individual and ask 
them to do so.  The Association is unable to do that for you. 

On a more upside note, we have spoken to our law firm and 
have agreement that we will be handled by a different 
attorney in the same firm.  This attorney will be backed up by 
the lawyer we engaged recently, and highly successfully, for 
the Facility Event Use Agreement, and additionally by the 
senior partner who will be directly involved for some initial 
change of representation. 

Our Pickleball court has received an upgrade, new lines were 
painted to replace the failed tape markings.  This was done by 
the Pickleball group at no expense to the association. 

We are seeing an increasing level of events being brought to 
us by the entertainment committee, which has started to 
generate interest and involvement from some neighboring 
associations.  This can lead to more options for events to be 
planned for the future. 

Lastly, we have been discussing for the last 3 months, that 
First Services should be given an opportunity to make a 
presentation as to what they do, and can do for us.  
Scheduling issues look like things are finally falling in place 
and they are expected to make said presentation at the April 
Board meeting.  It’s being suggested that those of you who 
question the value of a management Company, do your best 
to attend so you may be able to make an informed 
evaluation.  

Going forward, we see no reason to repeatedly address the 
same misinformed statements being brought to meetings, 
often after spreading these false statements throughout our 
community and damaging all our property values when these 
falsehoods are posted on social media such as Next door.  
Facts are readily available to everyone on our Coco Wood 
Lakes Website.  Don’t listen to others who are  spreading 
misinformation, just attend Board meetings or look up the 
facts in our documents for yourselves.  Make your own 
informed decisions. 

Coco Wood Lakes is doing well and is a great place to live.  
We think so and hope you do too. 
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Sunday, April 7, 2024 
Doors open at 12:15 p.m.; games start at 1:00 p.m. 

 
    One fourth of the year has already passed, and our players return each month to play 
Bingo. Feel free to bring friends, neighbors, and relatives to the Coco Wood Lakes 
clubhouse to play. You can participate in everything for just $5! Refreshments are free. 
Please bring $ in small denominations, $1's & $5's.   
 
    If you aren't already on our reminder list and want to be added to it, or if you have 
questions, call Jan Novy at 561-703-9455. I will call, text, or email you, if you prefer. No 
extra charge for this service! We like to know if you are coming so that we can be sure to 
have enough refreshments for everyone. We hope to see more players in April! 

President's Message 
 
April 10th,  luncheon meeting at 1 pm. Location: The  CWL clubhouse. 
 
Please join us as we bring back Jan's delicious salad bar and Sandy's scrumptious cake for your eating 
pleasure at our Wednesday, April 10th meeting, at 1 pm. It has been quite a while, before the Covid 
pandemic started, since we have been treated to the salad bar and cake. Some of you may not have 
been in Coco Wood Lakes that far back!  

If you are not yet a Ladies Club member but are interested in attending, be sure to let me know.  

Call or email your reservation so we will know how many to prepare for. 

 
Next meeting will be Wednesday, May 15 at 1 pm. 

 
Sandy Steinberg 

561-699-3491 
Shs54@juno.com   

mailto:Shs54@juno.com


PLEASE DO NOT BLOCK  

THE SIDEWALK 

 

THIS MONTH’S CROSSWORD PUZZLE 

  See CocoWoodLakes.com for answer 
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Dear Mary Wilson,  

Thank you for the beautiful flowers! 

Sincerely, 

The Board, Your Neighbors and Management. 

 

One of our wonderful members, Mary Wilson, 
has dedicated her time, talent and resources to 
giving a makeover to our centerpiece in the 
clubhouse. 

 

We have had so many compliments on it and 
are truly grateful for the new look.   

In Loving Memory of William Bettcher 

 

William Bettcher (Bill), age 91 of Delray Beach, FL., formerly of Oakwood, OH, and 
longtime resident of Coco Wood Lakes, has passed away peacefully on March 6, 2024. Bill 
grew up in Oakwood attended Harman and Oakwood High School. Bill graduated from 
The Choate School in Wallingford, CT. He graduated from The Ohio State University. Bill 
retired as Finance Director for the city of Centerville after 27 years. Bill is survived by 
Natalie,  his wife of 68 years. Bill was preceded in death by his beloved daughters,  
Christie Streuber on December 13, 2011 and Pam Ganoff on February 4, 2023. He was a 
quiet, modest and generous man and he will be missed.  

Services will be planned at a later date, in Dayton OH. 
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 Page 7  Word Search 

See CocoWoodLakes.com 
for answer 



Important Information  

 

We are no longer delivering newsletters 
door to door. If you OR someone you 

know needs one delivered, 

 please call the office.      

561.495.1133 

 

Coco Wood Lakes Website Info 
As most of you know, CWL has a very informative website:   www.cocowoodlakes.com 

It’s EASY to access!  After you sign in for the first time, you can have the site remember your 
username and password. You’ll not have to type it in each time you wish to access the site. 

If you wish to access our website, all you have to do is email  to CocoWoodMgr@FSResidential.com 
to obtain your user name and password.   

ANY EXTERIOR IMPROVMENTS 
TO THE HOME MUST HAVE ARC 
APPROVAL PRIOR TO STARTING 

ANY WORK. THE HOA HAS 30 
DAYS TO RESPOND WITH AN  

APPROVAL/DENIAL.  
Download the form at 
CocoWoodLakes.com 
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NEW COLORS!! 
 

We have added a new shingle color to the approved roof color pallet.  

Charcoal/Black. 

To see our approved roof and exterior paint color charts, please contact the 
manager or stop by the office.   

           Blue Stream Fiber is 

     breaking ground soon.  

 

You will see workers in our  

Community.  



 

             

 

 

 

Having a garage sale? Please remember PBC Code:  
     
Business Activities 

 Garage Sales are permitted twice per year, each not exceeding 72 hours. 
 
 Home businesses must be properly licensed. No traffic, outside display or storage 

may occur and the business must be clearly secondary to the use of the property as 
a home. Additional zoning criteria apply. Call 233-5200 for information. 
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Coco Wood Lakes HOA does not endorse or recommend any advert.



            
 

 




